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Calendar 

June 2018 
 

Fri 1st 7.00pm Friendship Group go to see the Wizard of Oz at the Theatre 

Sun 3rd 10.30am Rev Robert Hurley   Communion 

  6.30pm Rev Tony Coates 

Mon 4th 7.15pm Elders’ meeting 

Thur 7th 10.00am - 11.30am Two Bridges Café  

  2.30pm Ladies Fellowship  - AGM and Strawberry Tea, Rev Don Macalister  

Sat 9th 8.30am Men’s Breakfast - speaker Jack Neville 

  2.00pm - 5.00pm Tea in the garden at the Seymours 

Sun 10th 10.30am Rev Marilyn Tricker  

  4.30pm Café Church   

Mon 11th 7.30pm Friendship Group - Games Night 

Tues 12th 10.00am - 12noon ‘Sound it Out’  

Thur 14th 10.00am - 11.30am Two Bridges Café   

Fri 15th  Last day for  items for the July/August double issue Messenger 

Sat 16th  A4C walk see page 13 

   Flower Festival at Newport see page 10 

   Barnstaple Ladies Choir Concert 

Sun 17th 10.30am Rev Don Macalister - All age worship 

  6.30pm Rev Don Macalister  Communion  

Mon 18th 2.30pm Third Monday House Group at Port Mill Court 

   Contact Tricia Kent 324254- see below 

Thur 21st 10.00am - 11.30am Two Bridges Café   

Sat 23rd  Christian Aid sponsored walk see page 5 

Sun 24th 10.30am Rev Don Macalister  

  6.30pm Jenny Newman & Eff Poole 

Mon 25th 7.00pm Friendship Group - DVD: Andre Rieu 

Tues 26th 10.00am - 12noon ‘Sound it Out’  

Thur 28th 10.00am - 11.30am Two Bridges Café   

Fri 29th 7.00pm Jubilee Singers Concert in aid of Christ Church & Over and Above 
 

 

The Ladies Fellowship will be moving to their summer programme - no details available yet. 

Please use the contact details to be found on page 18 for enquiries. 
 

Bible Study  -  there are four Bible study groups, two in Christ Church Barnstaple on Thursday 

evening and Friday morning, one in Sticklepath on Thursday lunchtime and one in Port Mill 

Court on Monday afternoon.  

If you need further details for the Thursday or Friday Groups get in touch with Joan Cole for   

Sticklepath, Marilyn Tricker or Don for Thursday, Shirley Baxter for Friday and Tricia Kent for the 

Monday Group. (The Fourth Monday House Group has become the Third Monday House Group so 

as not to conflict with the weeks the Friendship Group meet. They continue in June with Study 3 ‘A 

journey with friends’ Philippians Chapters 1 and 2.) 
 

Dates for your diary:- 
    

July  Sunday 1st - 6.30pm  Rejoice!  

  Saturday 7th - Circuit Dementia and Memory Loss Awareness Day at  

  Christ Church Barnstaple, see page 8 

  Saturday 7th - Frances Bell Concert 

  Saturday 21st - Barnstaple Ladies Choir Concert 

September 22nd/23rd - Harvest weekend 

November Saturday 17th - Church Winter Fair 
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Message 
 

  

  
Dear Friends, 
   
On the subject of prayer F Büchner once wrote “At the very least, prayer is 
talking to yourself. But that’s not a bad idea. Talk to yourself about what 
matters most, because if you don’t, you may forget what matters most.” 
  

However we understand what is happening when we pray the very least 
that happens is that it focuses our thoughts and reminds us what we feel is 
most important at that moment. Take prayer a stage further, as we open 
ourselves to the subject of our prayer still further and begin to listen we 
find we may not just be reminded of what is important but may discover, 
through our praying, a deeper understanding. And taking a gentle step at a 
time we may well find that our focusing and our listening may lead us to 

act, becoming part of God’s answer to our prayers. 
  

Another, more dynamic image of prayer is given by Peter Graystone who 
wrote “In my worst nightmare I am walking home from the shops, and as I 
turn the corner I see to my horror that my flat is on fire. I reach down into 
my dressing gown pocket … and from it I take a water pistol. Frantically I 

start squirting little dribbles into the furnace which has now engulfed the 
whole block. Then from behind me I hear the familiar siren of a fire engine, 
and before I know what is going on, a mighty torrent of water hurtles over 
my shoulder. It gathers up all the pathetic droplets from my water pistol 

and thunders them with awesome force straight into the heart of the fire. 
That is what the Holy Spirit is doing with my words and thoughts when I 
begin to pray.” 

  
I don’t know about you but I find that’s a helpful image to me because 
sometimes my prayers can seem all too pathetic, lacking in power,         
ineffective. Especially when praying for the big things like war and famine. 
  
Another powerful picture is of the church family joining together in prayer. 

If you are new to Christ Church you may not be aware that at 9.30am for 

around half an hour on most Tuesday mornings people gather in the Chapel 
for prayer. If you are able to come along and take part please do.          
Alternatively, if you are unable to come along but wish to take part, put the 
date and time in your diary and join your prayers with those of others. 
  
When we pray, God hears, and God will answer. 

  

Grace and peace 
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Prayers for June 

   

3rd June 
Lord, I am grateful that you understand and know where I have come from, 
and what treasures and burdens I carry. I am grateful that you carry them 
with me. Amen. 
  
10th June 
I have waited, I do wait and I will wait, Lord. 

But help me, while I wait, to do your will, to be active for the eternal truths 
that are of you. Amen. 
  
17th June 
Lord Jesus, help us to see things as you would see them. 
Help us to see more clearly how you would help the people we meet, 

how you would care and love and support them. 
Help us to know what to say to people in trouble or need. 

Help us to know how to respond to people in crisis. 
Help us to think, to love and to do as you would do. Amen. 
  
24th June 
Lord, take me by the hand and lead me. 

Open my eyes that I may see, my ears that I may hear, 
my heart that I may love, my whole being that I may serve you to the best of 
my ability. 
You do not ask of me the impossible, but you do ask that I do the best I can. 

You are mine and I am yours. Amen. 

Arlington Court Sponsored Walk 
 

On Saturday 23rd June 2018, we are inviting people to do a sponsored walk 
around the grounds of the beautiful National Trust Property at Arlington Court.  

Christian Aid have been telling the stories of people displaced by earthquakes 
and hurricanes in Haiti during Christian Aid Week and money raised from the 
walk will help internally displaced people all around the world.  People like Vilia, 
who was left homeless by the earthquake in 2010.  As she walked the streets 
following the disaster, she no longer recognised her home or neighbourhood, 
and was surrounded by falling wires and crumbling houses.  Devastatingly, she 
never found her mother. 

Bereaved and homeless, life became a struggle.  She didn’t even have a safe 

place to sleep. 

Christian Aid’s partner, KORAL, helps local people prepare for disasters.  In the 
aftermath of the earthquake, they reached out to Vilia and built her and her 
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Arlington Court sponsored walk 
Saturday, 23rd June 2018 – 10.30am for 5 hours 
Arlington Court (National Trust) Barnstaple, EX31 4LP 

 

Help us to fight poverty step by step, by joining us on a scenic walk 
through the Arlington Court National Trust property. 

Suitable for all ages, the family-friendly walk will proceed around the lake, 
set in 30 acres of beautiful gardens. 

 

Distance: Laps of 1.8 miles (as many as you wish). 
Suggested minimum sponsorship: £20 per adult. There's no entry fee. 

 

For registration details and sponsor forms, email Jill Stone 
on jstone@christian-aid.org or call 07814 131167. 

family a new home, that was safe, stable and strong enough to stand up to 

natural disasters. When Hurricane Matthew struck Haiti in 2016, Vilia’s new 
home became a safe haven for 54 of her neighbours.  

Christian Aid wants to build more houses for families like Vilia’s, to provide 
them with a safe place to weather the next disaster. 

Just £25 could buy a hygiene kit to prevent disease after a disaster and 
£210 could pay to train a local builder in Haiti to build a safe, secure home 
for families in need.  

The walk at Arlington Court will take place between 10.30am and 3.30pm.  
It is a family event and dogs are also welcome.  Walkers will complete laps 
around the lake of 1.8 miles.  There is no entry fee, but we suggest a    

minimum sponsorship or donation of £20.   

You can find out more and register by calling Margaret Robinson on 01271 

813783 or emailing Jill Stone on jstone@christian-aid.org  

Oasis - a service of healing and wholeness 

For ‘Oasis’ on 29th April, we chose the theme of hope, suggested by the Lent 
Study book ’40 Stories of Hope’. We looked at the story of the rehabilitation of 
Peter: after his protestations of loyalty and triple denial of Jesus, he was   

given a triple commission ‘Feed my sheep’, and then went on to be a leading 
apostle. We also heard the story of a released prisoner, who was shown   
kindness by a Christian congregation and found hope for his future. 

Oasis takes place on the fifth Sunday of the month  
so look out for the next one on July 29th. 

mailto:jstone@christian-aid.org
mailto:jstone@christian-aid.org
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Events 
 

Thank you to everyone who supported our Spring Fair. It was a lot of work 
but we had a marvellous day. 
A total of £848 was raised. 
 
Saturday 9th June 2pm-5pm  Tea in the Garden with the Seymours 

 

Please also support this very popular event. 

There will be a small Plant Stall. If transport is 
required then please speak to Liz or Bruce. 
If the day is wet, then do not worry, as the 
event will be held indoors. There is plenty 
of space. 

 

Andy.  

Christian Aid Week 13-19 May. 
 

Although Christian Aid week is not yet finished at the time of writing, 
Carolyn and I wanted to say thank you for all the support which we had 
at our Soup and Sandwich and Bread Pudding Lunch. The latter     
gratefully received from Jennifer Allen, and gratefully eaten by us. 

Stavely and David provided a seamless service in the kitchen. 
 

Thank you for coming and giving good     

company as well as your generous donations. 
We also received a very generous donation 
from Hobnob of £350.00! Another donation 
given by two individuals, not from Christ 
Church, amounted to £200.00 - we both felt 

overwhelmed. Many thanks to Tricia Kent and 

all those who contributed to her Lent lunch 
which raised a grand total of £50.00. What a great sum. The total so far 
is £835.00. 
One gentleman from our congregation had earned £10.00 for some 
work he had done and donated it to the charity, so you see there are 
saints who walk amongst us. 
 

I will ask Tony to print the final sum collected this year on the news 

sheet. 
With thanks Carolyn and Ronnie 
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When friendship matters most 
10:00 – 15:30 Saturday 7 July 2018 

 
Christ Church, Bear Street, Barnstaple, EX32 7BU 

A free day conference about the practical and spiritual responses we can 
make to memory loss and dementia.  
 

  Hosted by Christ Church, Barnstaple, and organised by people from  

 Christ Church, Holy Trinity and Grosvenor Church, Barnstaple, for 
 churches in North Devon. Optional workshops will include: 

  Refresh your understanding of dementia and find simple ways to help  

 friends and neighbours with dementia 

  Learn about the diagnosis process and support 

  Understand more about carers’ needs 

  Gain confidence in visiting and listening to people with dementia 

 
 Also: 

   Find out what groups and support are available locally 

   Quiet room will be available  

   Coffee and tea will be provided, please bring a packed lunch  

 
Parking in pay and display Queen Street or Bear Street. The venue is wheelchair 
accessible. http://christ-church-barnstaple.org.uk/ 
 
Booking is essential and so please book your place now:  
Shirley Baxter, Christ Church, Barnstaple, on 01271-375560 or email 
shirley@johnnshirley.plus.com  

http://christ-church-barnstaple.org.uk/
mailto:shirley@johnnshirley.plus.com
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Churches Together in Barnstaple 

I would like to thank everyone who took part in the 10 day ‘Thy Kingdom 
Come 2018’ prayer initiative, when we prayed for people who we know to 
come into a relationship with God through Jesus.   

I would also like to thank all those involved and those who came along to 
the Pentecost Service in the Pannier Market on Sunday 20th May, your 
support was appreciated – Thank you 

When friendship really matters 

We are holding a free day conference here at Christ Church on Saturday 
the 7th July from 10:00am – 3:30pm (please see the poster opposite). 

The day will be looking at the practical and spiritual responses we can all 

make to memory loss and dementia.  The conference will be open to  
people from all the churches here in Barnstaple also from the Methodist 
Churches in South Molton and Torrington. 

The number of places available will be limited so please book early with 

Shirley Baxter – 01271-375560 or email Shirley@johnnshirley.plus.com 
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Newport Methodist Church are holding a Flower Festival 

over the weekend of June 16th-17th and hope to welcome 
lots of  visitors on what will surely be a sunny summer 

weekend! 

 

‘All Things Bright and Beautiful’ is a lovely theme for this time of year – so 
come and enjoy the displays with their varied colours and designs. Maybe 

those going out to Bishops Tawton on the Saturday morning for the Action for 
Children walk and lunch might call in at Newport on the way home? Or come 
along to the Saturday evening concert which will bring together a variety of 
gifts and talents – music, dance and drama. Otherwise please do visit at 
some time over the weekend. 

      Marilyn Tricker 

  

Newport Methodist Church 

Flower Festival 

“All Things Bright and Beautiful” 
  

Saturday June 16th 

Church open from 10.00am 

Refreshments 

(light lunches from 12.00 – 2.30pm) 

7.00pm Variety concert 
  

Sunday June 17th 

10.30am Morning worship 

Church open from 2.00pm 

Refreshments; cream teas from 4.00pm 

6.30pm Songs of Praise 
  

All donations for church building fund 
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Barnstaple Jubilee Singers 

with guests 

Braunton Ladies Handbell Ringers 

  

 
  

Friday 29 June 7.00pm 

at Christ Church Barnstaple 

  

Free admission 

Refreshments and Raffle 

  

Retiring Collection in aid of 

Christ Church and Over and Above 

  

  

Rachel’s latest update arrived too late to include it all in the 
June Messenger but look out for her as she enjoys a brief 
break back in Barnstaple………. 
 

In a few days there will be some sad goodbyes.  A few that I 
have known for the last 6 years here will be leaving and     

although I will be returning, not all of them will.  You make great friends 
from all over the world, but inevitably people return to all over the world.  
 

Although sad to leave, I’m also looking forward to seeing as many as       
possible of you at home! I leave for Texas (mercy ships headquarters)      
mid-June. I will be there for 5 weeks. I’m looking forward to it, although not 
entirely sure what I will be doing yet! We will see   
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Our family matters 

Christ Church Family News 
 

There are many of our church family on the sick list and some house-bound. 
They are named in the Prayer Book, which is kept in the vestry and used in 

Sunday services and at prayer meetings.  

If you would like your name to be added to the list in the Prayer Book, please 
speak to the duty elder on a Sunday. If you know of someone who is unable 
to come on a Sunday, but would like their name added, please check with 
them first as the names in the book may be read out in church. 

Please remember Beth Neville in your thoughts and prayers and all the family 
and friends of Gwenan, Beth’s mother, who died recently. ‘A lovely lady’. 

June 5th  Pam, Rose & Sylvia 
June 12th Joy & Andy 
June 19th Ena, George & Rose 
June 26th Tony, Celia & Lorna 

Tuesday coffee rota   

I would like to say a big thank you to Sylvia and all 

the ladies who worked so hard to make my birthday 
such a lovely day. I really appreciated it. Thank you 

once again, Mary Bale 

July 3rd  Sylvia, Pam & Gordon 
July 10th Wendy, Anne & Gill 
July 17th Pam, Rose & Sylvia 
July 24th Joy & Andy 

July 31st Ena, George & Rose 

Please update your directory:- 
 

Please note THE NEW PHONE NUMBER for room bookings is 374085. 
 

Also my NEW ADDRESS is:- 
16 Glenwood Drive, Roundswell, Barnstaple, EX31 3GD  

 

Many thanks, Ian 
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Men’s Breakfast 

Saturday 9th June at 8:30am 

Speaker - Jack Neville  

 

 
 
 
 

This year’s walks are going to be based around BISHOPS TAWTON, 
EX32 0AL, with a lunch to follow at 1 o’clock. 
 

The date is        SATURDAY 16th JUNE 2018 
 

There will be 2 walks: 
Walk A    Starting from the church at 10.30 am prompt.  To the top 

of Codden Hill and return along Bottom Track. 

    (Approx 3.5 miles)   
    

Walk B A shorter walk (max 2 miles) starting at 11.00 am. and 
suitable for buggies/pushchairs down into Rock Park 

along the riverbank. 
  

Lunch at the Church 1.00 pm. - approx cost  £5.50 
There will be a raffle as usual. 
 

SPONSORSHIP FORMS ARE AVAILABLE  
FROM THE CIRCUIT OFFICE.   

PLEASE ENCOURAGE OTHER PEOPLE TO JOIN US FOR A 
WALK OR JUST LUNCH.  

If you would like to join us for lunch then please advise  
before the morning of Friday 15th June.  

 
CONTACT NUMBERS: 

 

Circuit Office in  Barnstaple:    
Meg Jeffrey  01271 379116   Tues/Fri  9.30 – 12.30  

Office Email:      barnstaplecircuit@hotmail.com  
Home number 01271 344335       Email:    emjeffrey@tiscali.co.uk 

Walk Organiser:   Meg 

ACTION FOR CHILDREN  

STEP OUT FOR CHILDREN WALK 2018 
Updated information 



14 

 

Young Families Work  
Holiday Club with Lionel and Chris from the Exmoor Mountain Rescue Team was great-

ly enjoyed. Lionel and his colleague were brilliant with the children, giving them an 
interactive talk on survival and rescue with wonderful survival resources. ‘The Lost 
Sheep’ was our bible story, providing ideas for craft and food activities as well as a fun 
drama. The ‘Footprints in the Sand’ poem also played an integral part in the theme, 
the children understanding that in times of difficulty and stress God is there support-
ing us. To illustrate this, the children drew around their feet and with their decorated 

paper footprints laid a pathway to the cross. 

Toddler Praise and Parents and Toddlers visit the Two Bridges Cafe. Some of the fami-

lies visited the Two Bridges Café last Thursday. They thoroughly enjoyed themselves, 
the mums sitting round the small table, drinking coffee, eating delicious cake and 
chatting whilst the children happily played around them. It was obvious also that 
these families very much wanted to support this initiative. Hopefully the relationship 
will continue, pointing the way for other church groups to meet together and interact 
in a similar way. 

The Summer Outing is on 6th June to Exmoor Zoo, kindly and efficiently organised as 

usual by Joy. 

Community Stay and Play Drop-in.  Our concern now is not about the group closing 

down but that we are now ‘bursting at the seams!’ Our numbers have reached an all-
time high and new people are still coming. We have now opened up Room 4 as a 
space for babies and we are using the outdoor Noah’s Park area. A big thank you to 
John Ruhleman for erecting the shelters in Noah’s Park, which provide welcome pro-
tection both from the elements and the seagulls! We had a visit from Jess Foy – the 
recently appointed Centre Lead for Barnstaple Action for Children - a week or so ago, 

who has ideas of introducing new groups in the afternoons when the Alan Finch Room 
is free. The team would be so happy if Action for Children and Christ Church find this 

to be possible.   

Spring Fair on Saturday 12th May had a children’s corner inside the church and a chil-

dren’s clothes sale outside. We raised £65 on our stalls for church funds and also had 
many welcome conversations. 

Café Church – theme of Pentecost on Sunday 13th May. This ran in a similar way to 

‘Experience Pentecost’ with six stations* to visit in groups, the sixth station being the 
time when we all came together to worship and to hear how the church is continuing 

to grow around the world. The other stations had a leader telling the relevant part of 

the Pentecost story and an accompanying activity. (*Waiting, Receiving, Telling, Do-
ing, Sharing, Growing). The afternoon was appreciated and enjoyed by both children 
and parents alike. 

Pentecost Sunday Crèche on Sunday 20th May was run by the Sunday Club team during 

the Pannier Market Festival Service, alongside the children’s corner – and the lost chil-
dren area! 

Yeo Valley School are bringing three classes of children to church on 24th May for our 

Experience Pentecost Day.   

We are hosting the Open the Book Training Morning with Katherine Lyddon on 9th June. 
Many Open the Book teams across the area have been invited. 

X-Site on Saturday 30th June themed on the World Cup at Pilton Bluecoat School will 

be a family day. A football tournament is being organised along with live viewing of 
the World Cup. 

Love and Prayers,  Jo 
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Weekly Meetings 
 

Monday   Short Mat Bowling … contact Mary Biederman tel 373416 

 10.00am - 12.00 noon  morning session 

 2.30pm - 4.30pm afternoon session 

 7.00pm - 9.00pm  evening session         

 7.30pm  Friendship group (2nd & 4th Mondays of each month) 

    contact Rose de la Cour tel 830824  

Tuesday 

 9.30am - 12.00 noon  Coffee morning 

 9.30am   Prayer meeting … (except the last Tuesday of each month) 

 10.30am    Holy Communion … (last Tuesday of each month) 

 5.30pm 6.30pm Rainbows … contact Nicola Wilkins  tel 377154

 5.30pm - 7.00pm  Brownies … contact Nicola Wilkins  tel 377154

 7.00pm - 8.30pm  Guides ... contact Eff Poole  tel 373543 
 

Wednesday 

 1.30pm - 3.00pm Parents & Toddlers contact Jo Grant 07450582414 
    

Thursday  

 2.30pm   Ladies Fellowship … contact Sylvia Jones tel 346607 

 7.30pm  Bible Study… contact Shirley Baxter tel 375560  
 

Friday 10.00am - 12.00 noon  Hobnob coffee morning 

 10.30am  Bible Study… contact Shirley Baxter tel 375560 
 

Saturday   2nd Saturday of each month - circuit event 

 8.30am  Men’s Breakfast contact Mike Smith tel 345019 

All at Christ Church Barnstaple are committed to the  

following Safeguarding Principles: 

 the care and nurture of, and respectful pastoral ministry with, all children, 

young people and all adults. 

 the safeguarding and protection of all children, young people and adults 

when they are vulnerable. 

 the establishing of safe, caring communities which provide a loving        

environment where there is informed vigilance as to the dangers of abuse. 
        (Methodist Safeguarding Guidelines, online: www.methodist.org.uk) 

Sunday Offertory for April 2018 

 

 

  

 
April 1st
 8th 
 15th 
 22nd 

29th 

Cash 

 £ 
 £ 
 £ 
 £ 
 £ 

Envelopes 

 £ 
 £ 
 £ 
 £ 
 £ 

An increasing number of people are donating money direct to the Church account by 
standing order. Currently this offertory is £ per month. Not forgetting, of course, that 
if you are a tax payer, you can gift aid your offering however it is given.  
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OUR MISSION STATEMENT 

Christ Church, Barnstaple (Methodist/United Reformed) 

seeks to be an ecumenical, town centre church, bearing 

witness to the evangelical and social justice traditions of 

the Christian faith in its expression of the love of Christ 

for people of all ages. One church, one faith, one Lord. 

  

  

If you are visiting Christ Church today we extend a warm welcome.  

Please take a Messenger home with our good wishes. 

 
 

Christ Church Minister 
Rev Don Macalister    tel. 01271 345313 
8 Kestrel Way,     dasmacalister@icloud.com 
Westacott 

Barnstaple EX32 8QN           
 

Young families worker    jogrant-christchurch@outlook.com 

 Jo Grant     tel 07450 582414  
 

Elders      

     

Telephone Directory  (01271) 
 

 Church Secretary   as per the Church Directory 
 Church Treasurer  373555 
 Room Bookings            374085  
 Circuit Administrators 379116  
 
Editors: 

David Wilson 374020 david.devon@mac.com 

Kathy Jeacock 373555 kjeacock@hotmail.com     
Website   www.christ-church-barnstaple.org.uk 
Circuit website  www.ilfracombe-barnstaplecircuit.org.uk 
Email contact to site webmaster@christ-church-barnstaple.org.uk 

Ian Allen Gill Greenland Eff Poole 

Shirley Baxter Kathy Jeacock (treas) Liz Seymour 

Alison Cairns Sylvia Jones Elaine Stevens (sec) 

Anthea Coates Jack Neville Ronnie Wilson 
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